
E
L
A
N
T
R
A
 

O
S
 E
T
E
 

[
Q
u
E
E
N
'
s
 
U
N
I
V
E
R
S
I
T
Y
 
A
R
C
H
I
V
E
S
 
|
 

| 

i 

: LOCATOR 

| 

r
R
 

T
E
 

f t 

‘ 
f 5 

e
n
d
 

5 
E
N
 
e
n
 

ae
ae

mn
ae

ie
ne

l 

' 
ay

. 
od
 

: 
; 

OP
 

p
a
n
t
 

pe
r 

ea
e 
S
t
L
 

CR
OO

NE
R 

N
S
 

4 
HM 

Dearest ve
 seer 

n
e
e
 
ayactnp e

e
n
s
 
A
N
T
S
 S
I
R
E
N
 
P
E
 TE
R
E
 
R
E
N
E
 
R
R
 
E
E
N
 

V
O
C
 





DE 



Uni ces 4 3 ele ,2 Eee 4 

— 

: \ Ou hn Usun , Aear Ly \ba cA. 2 x 

ur dear Lelee YoaLkelle Back} 

Cy LA SN va a WUD LY. em >% Cc on hy To ) 

| Ss TAS S ) 

re < + e a A At Wr Cialed \ oe Ine. VW a 

Vary 2c Wl — Bole a Rat ¥ ws 

- 

tu ty USM y KCLOau whe hewa . 

‘@ ( ( = : : ) ; 

\ \ Cw \ 7, L ie Oa Y > © : ay \ A @ 

A (> 

( tAveutluy, es oA O. ( hen 5\- 

4 

Lot@ecte Co piu oh We are 

eee Wk ou | <) ae Lite Qu ch 



Ankeenlure gy a L  Qrsq : \s 2.0. 

Mea CAs \- ' fe o* U cA AA 

MWOIe Loon KA HRC - St an 

\ \ Qi C we cA la & \- \ Wine eek n 

\ 
let Nec eae : 

\ 

\) ‘ x 2 < na ‘ Zs A ay = WV) La 
\< \ X 25 >\ an Sy \ > y ‘ 

J 

ORyeomi, dud 

as i} \ ~ ) ‘ ©] ch evsy
,e@ \ ea . 

(> 

PAW Ce@rz C) ; 

~ 

& ) j (} Y Nea <4 

9 VA Ker, Cry A \y you G On fe es yO : 





very sad news 

Subject: very sad news 

From: David Joseph <dejoseph@videotron.ca> 

Date: Mon, 26 Sep 2005 16:24:01 -0400 

To: Joseph - David & Janet <dejoseph@videotron.ca> 

This is a very sad day - | have just heard that "Uncle Phil" - Phil Orkin passed away 
today in London at the ripe old age of 96. 

Phil was loved by all who knew him nd he was well up to the end. This was pretty 
sudden and unexpected. 

Our condolances go out to Martin and Alfie and their families. 

We will miss him. 

David 

This message scanned for viruses by CoreComm 

1 of | 9/26/2005 3:47 PM 
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file:///Untitled 

Dear Nick, 

In response to your e-mail of yesterday, you can pick up as many of my books as you like, at $15.00 each 

-- provided only that the books go to Aldrich people or to friends of Aldrich. 

Please just call (277-0730) before you come to make sure that either my secretary, Mrs. Ann Zuehlke, or 

I will be here. 

Would it be possible for you to meet the fellow in Poland whose letter I sent you yesterday? 

Best wishes, 

Alfred Bader 

njawdosiuk@sial.com wrote: 

Dear Alfred, 

On November | I am leaving for Poland for two weeks. During that time I 

shall also fly to Milan to a big trade show (expected 15,000 visitors). 

Before this trip I would like to buy four copies of your book and take with 

| me as souvenirs for some of my good friends - all of them also good vendors 

of Aldrich. Please let me know when and where I can pick up these books. 

_ Although I spend here 50-60 hours/week, my time schedule is quite flexible. 

Best regards, 

Nick Jawdosiuk 

10/24/00 1:37 PM 
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President 

23 Sivan 5765 

June 30, 2005 

Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

USA 

Dear Dr. Bader, 

It was embarrassing to receive your letter dated May 19", pointing out gross 

inaccuracies in the obituary of Professor Ze’ev Lev in the JCT Perspective. 

The task of writing the obituary was entrusted to a free-lancer who knew Prof. 

Lev quite well, and we had no way of Knowing that this person used an 
“imaginative” approach which departed at several junctures from the facts. 

We will publish a correction in an appropriate publication and have taken note 
of the amendments for the future. 

Thank you for pointing out the mistakes in the obituary. 

With best wishes, 

Yours sincerely, 

Prof. Josep S. Bodenheimer 

JB/cl 

cc: Mr. Kurt Rothschild 

02-6751240 :D99 02-6751106 :'90 ,91160 D9W17 ,16031 .7.n 21 YM)NID TY NI 

21 Havaad Haleumi St., P.O. Box 16031, Jerusalem 91160, Israel, Tel: 02-6751106 Fax: 02-6751240 

email: ysefb@mail.jct.ac.il_ website: www,jct.ac.il 





* Jewish Community Center 

CC 101 Garden of Eden Road * Wilmington, Delaware 19803 
dalawcke Telephone (302) 478-5660 * Fax (302) 478-6068 

DANIEL L, KLEIN 

PRESIDENT 

JEFFREY S. METZ 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

OFFICERS 

LENA ELZUFON April 8, 1997 
AMY LEVITON 

JORDON ROSEN 

MICHAEL WEISS Dr. Alfred Bader 
VICE PRESIDENTS 

RICHARD STAT c/o Alfred Bader Fine Arts 
TREASURER 

RHONDA WALTER Astor Hotel Suite 622 
ASSISTANT TREASURER 

BOM MCU ean 924 East Juneau Avenue 
SECRETARY = . é 

Pica Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 
ASSISTANT SECRETARY 

ROBERT B. COONIN 
EX OFFICIO Dear Dr. Bader: 

BOARD MEMBERS 

REE ARERE OR Thank you so very much for addressing our community. Your talk on 

oe ig aoe the Bible and Dutch art was well received by all in attendance. Your 
HOTS NES ability to integrate your knowledge of history, the Bible, and art truly 
HOWARD COHEN shone through as you analyzed each painting. Your insights 
Sate ve enlightened those who had little background of the subject and others 
ROBERT ELLIS s44 1 Sa ee who were more knowledgeable. In addition to your obvious 
yay Colbn re knowledge of the subject matter, your “Yiddishe Tam” was very 

JEROME GROSSMAN appreciated by the audience members. 
BEVERLY HINDIN 

FRANCIA ISAKOFF 

ALAN JAFFEY 7 7 iQ] 1 1 areata. Again, we appreciate your visit to our community. We wish you much 
Mae luck in your future endeavors. Please extend our very best regards to 
RICH LEVI 

CARYL MARCUS-STAPE Mrs. Bader. 
KAREN MORRIS 

JOSH SCHOENBERG 

PAM-SUE SCHWARTZ 1 

RAND SNYDERMAN Sincerely, 

JOAN WACHSTEIN 

TOBY WEINER 

CAREN ZETLAN 

LARRY ZUTZ a Ss ) —— // Vy ] ) eee / Ne EGE 
re? SX ‘ 2) : mn _ J ip | wy UY Wa /f ge 

RABBI SANFORD L, DRESIN ay, Gee w\ ee Sap ( DAKE, (S we 

i 

RABBIINICAL REPRESENTATIVE _ a , / oe 

LIFE MEMBERS Staci Levin Ella Zukoff at 
MARK J, CAPLAN Cultural Arts Coordinator Adult Programs Director 
HOWARD HANDELMAN 

CONSTANCE KRESHTOOL 

RICHARD DAVID LEVIN 

JUDY LEVY 

NAN LIPSTEIN 

MARTIN |, LUBAROFF 

DAVID MELLEN 

DORIS MORRIS 

NORMAN SCHUTZMAN 

MARVIN SHEPARD 

SADIE TOUMARKINE 

GEORGE J. WEINER 

HARRY DAVID ZUTZ 

UNITED WAY JEWISH FEDERATION JEWISH COMMUNITY 
OF DELAWARE OF DELAWARE CENTERS ASSOCIATION 





Dr. Alfred Bader 

924 East Juneau, Suite 622 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 

Phone: 414/277-0730 

Fax: 414/277-0709 

A Chemist Helping Chemists 

October 11, 1995 

_ Professor Willie Low 

_wJerusalem College of Technology - Machon Lev 
21 Havaad Haleumi Street 

P.O.B. 16031 

Jerusalem 91160 

Israel 

Dear Willie: 

Thank you for your good wishes. 

I am reciprocating so late because you sent your card to Aldrich, which expelled me some years 
ago. 

You might like to read about this in my autobiography. I don’t know whether any bookseller 

in Jerusalem sells it, but Marvin Klitsner and Kurt Rothschild have copies. Of course, the book 

also refers to you, and even has a picture of you. I enclose copies of the relevant pages. 

Of course, I am not surprised that you write that you are working as hard as ever. I would 

expect no less from you and working six days is one of the Ten Commandments. 

Best wishes, as always, 

AB/cw 

Enclosures 
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Best Wishes for the New Year 
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DR. ALFRED BADER ESTABLISHED 1961 

January 17, 1995 

Dr. Gordon Jarvis 
846 DeWitt Road 
Webster, New York 14580-1458 

Dear Gordy, 

Thank you so much for your letter, the looming details, and that beautiful scarf. 

I very much hope that you will see me wear it at the reunion in October. 

Fond regards to you and Helen. 

Sincerely, 

By Appointment Only 

ASTOR HOTEL SUITE 622 
g24 EAST JUNEAU AVENUE 

MILWAUKEE WISCONSIN USA $3202 

TEL 414 277-0730 Fax 414 277-0709 



A 
846 DeWitt Road 

Webster, NY 14580-1458 
October 10, 1994 

To: Alfie Bader, Bob Bannard, Don Craig, Bill Davis, Stu Fenton, George Hale, Jack 

Harvey, Doug Van Patter, Hugh Wilson 

The enclosed plaid scarf is a variant of the distinctive tartan that Queen’s had designed a few 

years ago. Although the new tartan has a lot of commendable characteristics, I thought that it 

was a bit on the dull side! I asked my wife, Helen, who is an experienced hobby weaver if 
she could give the tartan a little "pizazz" by substituting a bright "Science" yellow for its 

very muddy yellow. She managed to find a very good yellow (and reasonable matches for the 

other colors) and went ahead and wove enough fabric to make ten scarves. In so doing, she 
exhausted her supply of yarn and never intends to weave any more tartan like this; 

accordingly, you have something unique! I imagine that Queen’s would not be particularly 
happy with this "Science" variant, but what the heck! 

I decided to share the scarves with my physics colleagues (at least, those who have been 
reasonably faithful reunion attendees), with Bob Bannard and George Hale who have done so 
much to make the reunions happen, with Alfie Bader who has been so generous in his gifts to 

Queen’s and with Stu Fenton whose friendship I have especially enjoyed during recent years. 

In case you are interested in the "heritage" of your scarf, here is a bit of background: 

Helen started weaving at about the time our second daughter left for college and has been at it 

ever since. Her specialty has been the reproduction of early American and Canadian bed 

coverings, of which she has filled our house, those of our daughters and has given coverlets to 

several museums, including Sturbridge Village. Her crowning achievement was the weaving of 

a coverlet for the Lincoln Bed in the White House. She has conducted workshops from coast to 

coast and has summarized her know-how in a book: "Weaving a Traditional Coverlet". 

When Helen started to have trouble with her knees in the mid-’70’s, I began to think of ways of 

reducing treadling forces on her joints. I eventually came up with a design for a computer/loom 

interface that I implemented in my hobby shop; she has been using it joyfully ever since. Your scarf 

was woven with the interface, so there is also a little of me in the project! The nerds among you might 
be interested enough in construction details to glance at the enclosed reprint. 

Helen and I are looking forward to seeing you at the reunion next fall. In the meantime, keep 
healthy! 

Sincerely, 

Lhrolen Jaw 

P.S. If you are on Internet or any of the other E-mail services, I’d like to hear from you 
once in a while. My address is: jarvisgord@aol.com 
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May 6, 1994 

Dr. Lawrence F. Jindra 

92 Cisney Avenue 

Floral Park, New York 11001 

Dear Dr. Jindra: 

Thank you so much for your letter of April 15th, which was forwarded to me 

from Sigma-Aldrich in St. Louis. 

In a way I am surprised that Sigma-Aldrich forwarded the letter, because I was 
dismissed from the company under the odd circumstances explained in the 

enclosed. 

We visit New York very seldom, and we will probably not be there until the old 
master sales in January. On the other hand, if you ever come to the middle west, 

please visit us. 

Next month we look forward to being in Prague, doing the best we can to help 

Czech chemists and art historians. 

Best wishes. 

Sincerely, 

Enclosures 

By Appointment Only 

ASTOR HOTEL SUITE 622 
924 EAST JUNEAU AVENUE 

MILWAUKEE WISCONSIN USA $3202 

TEL iee 7-07 9.00 PAX 41d 27.7-0799 
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92 Cisney Ave 

Floral Park, New York 11001 

15 Apnil 1994 

Dr. Alfred Bader 
Sigma Aldnch 
3050 Spruce Street 
St. Louis, Missouri 63103 

Dear Dr. Bader: 

As a first generation American (of Bohemian descent) and an alumnus of Harvard (KSG 

‘O1), may I congratulate you on the establishment of your graduate fellowship program that 
appeared in the recent Ceskosolvensky tydenik. 

Best wishes and good luck for its success. 

*y 
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Lawrence F. Jindra/ MD. 





te LAWRENCE FRANKLIN JINDRA, MLD. 

92 Cisney Avenue 
Floral Park, New York, USA 11001 

(516) 358-9686 
PROFESSIONAL 

THE WHITE HOUSE, 
White House Fellow, Office of Science & Technology Policy 

and President's Task Force for National Health Care Reform 

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF STATE, 
Dipiomacy Fellow (AAAS), Agency for international Development 

NORTHPORT VETERANS AFFAIRS MEDICAL CENTER 
Clinical Asst. Professor of Ophthalmology 
Director, Giaucoma Consultation Unit 

MENTOR O&O, INC. 
Scientific Consultant 

WILLS EYE HOSPITAL, Thomas Jefferson University 
Clinical Fellow, Glaucoma Service 

THE ROCKEFELLER UNIVERSITY 
Research Fellow (Heed Foundation), Laboratory of Biophysics 

COLUMBIA UNIVERSITY COLLEGE OF PHYSICIANS AND SURGEONS 
Resident and Chief Resident, Harkness Institute of Ophthalmology 

CORNELL UNIVERSITY MEDICAL COLLEGE 
Interne, Department of Medicine, North Shore University Hospital 

EDUCATION 

UNIVERSITY OF OXFORD, School of Management Studies 

Master of Science in Management 

HARVARD UNIVERSITY, J. #. Kennedy School of Government 

Master of Public Administration 

S.ULN.Y. DOWNSTATE MEDICAL CENTER 
Doctor of Medicine with Distinction in Research 

HOFSTRA UNIVERSITY 
B.A. in Physics w/ Honors, summa cum laude, Phi Beta Kappa 

PERSONAL 

Board Certified, American Board of Ophthalmology 

U. S. Patent No. 5,233,517 for digital image analysis of retinal nerve fiber layer 

Battalion Surgeon, 2nd Bn/25th Marines, USMCR 

Washington, D.C. 
1992 - 93 

Washington, D.C. 
1991 - 92 

Northport, NY 
1990-Present 

1989-Present 

Norwell, MA 

1989 - 92 

Philadelphia, PA 
1988-1989 

New York, NY 
1987-1988 

New York, NY 
1984-1987 

Manhasset, NY 

1983-1984 

Oxford, UK 
1993-1994 

Cambridge, MA 
1989-199] 

Brooklyn, NY 
1979-1983 

Hempstead, NY 
1976-1979 

Curriculum Vitae will be supplied on request for full listing of positions held, conferences, and publications. 

References will be supplied on request. 
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March 9, 1994 

Mr. Ronald E./ Jacquart 
Suite 302 NoMa 

12970 West Bluemound Road 

Elm Grove, Wisconsin 53122 

Dear Mr. Jacquart: 

Please do not mind that I am so slow in responding to your very kind letter of 
November 14, 1993, regarding the Highsmith Press in Fort Atkinson, but I have 

been travelling a great deal since that time. 

I am sure that the Highsmith Press would do a good job publishing the book, but 

the key is in distribution, and I very much hope to find an internationally known 

publisher who could promote my autobiography. 

I do hope that you will be able to visit my gallery at your convenience. 

Best personal regards. 

Sincerely, 

By dppointment Only 

ASTOR HOMEL slurth O22 

Q24 EAST JUNEAU AVENUE 

MILWAUKEE WISCONSIN USA §3202 

DEER 27 [=O Je Om AX dg 277-0700 





RONALD E. JACQUART, S.C. 

SUITE 302 

12970 WEST BLUEMOUND ROAD 

ELM GROVE, WISCONSIN 53122 

TELEPHONE: 796-1221 TELECOPIER: 796-0890 

November 15, 1993 

Dr. Alfred Bader 

Astor Hotel, Suite 622 
924 East Juneau Avenue 

Milwaukee, WI 53202 

Dear Dr. Bader: 

I told you the evening that I met you as guests of Al and 

Jennifer Runquist that I would get you the name of a publisher in 
Fort Atkinson, Wisconsin that presently publishes an artist's 
writings, the artist being Francisco Mora. 

Mr. Mora is a very close friend of ours, and has presently 
written, illustrated and published four children's books with 
this publisher. Feel free to use either my name or Mr. Mora's 
name when you contact the publisher. The publishing operation is 
called Highsmith Press and, as stated above, it is in Fort 
Atkinson, Wisconsin, and the gentleman who works with Mr. Mora on 
the publication of his books is a Mr. Donald Sager. Highsmith 
Press has been noted primarily over the years for its educational 
publications. Feel free to contact Mr. Sager at your 

convenience. 

A. 
JE. Jacquart 

REJ/do 
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Johnson Controls, Inc. 
Wisconsin Area Office 
Mail: PO Box 715 

Milwaukee, WI 53201-0715 
Street: 1701 W. Civic Drive / A-7 

Milwaukee, WI 53209 
Tel. 414/228 3600 
FAX: 414/228 3675 

Leo 
= Dr. Alfred Bader 

Alfred Bader Fine Arts 

924 E Juneau Avenue Ste 622 

Milwaukee, WI 53202 

June 1, 2000 

SUBJECT: Planned Service Agreement Renewal 

Dear Dr. Bader: 

Thank you for entering into our Planned Service Agreement on your Air 

Conditioning and Temperature Control systems. We are looking forward to 

continuing a long and lasting relationship with you and your staff. 

Here is your Johnson Controls Account Team. These key individuals are 

dedicated to exceeding your expectations: 

Primary Frontline Service Provider | Dale Kopp Jr. 1-800-950-7539 

Service Team Supervisor Ken Wardle 414-524-7533 

Service Administration Specialist Jodi Waldron 414-524-7559 

Service Dispatcher 1-800-950-7539 

Our toll free service phone number, 1-800-950-7539, is also available for your 
emergency service requests 24 hours a day. 

Again, thank you for allowing Johnson Controls to service your facility. If you have 

any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely yours, 

JOHNSON CONTROLS, INC. 

hones Waldron 
i Waldron 

Service Administration Specialist 

Wisconsin Area Office 





Dr. & Mrs. R. Norman Jcnes 

Suite 1003, Claridge House 

11027 - 87 Avenue 

Edmonton, Alberta 
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Dear Alfred and Isabel, 

As in earlier years,Magda gives you a good 

review of our activities during the year. I add 

my greetings and best wishes for the coming year 

of the boar. 

In 1994 we have had some ups and downs 

healthwise but we have settled down,albeit.at a 

somewhat slower pace than heretofor> The work 

at the lab. with John Bertie has gone well, leading 

to the completion of the IUPAC infrared intensity 

calibration project as a IUPAC monograph and 

several publications, all currently in press. 

Familywise the major change has been the- 

graduation of Samara from high school and her 

project to spend a year in Paris before coming 

back to start undergraduate studies at the University 

of Alberta. 

We will be thinking of you all over the 

Christmas and New Year holidays and will enjoy 

receiving the greetings cards and letter from 

our many friends. 

With best wishes 

MA , 
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: Me eter seks 

EROM NORMAN AND MAGDA JONES uk view of Edmonton 
"Charidge House” #1003 
11027 - 87 Ave., NW 
Edmonton, Alberta 

Dear Alfred and Taabel, aiey (enue 

CH Rat SeieM cAgS [a0 a7eds 

With reports of snowfall in the Rockies and other parts of Alberta, we re- 
akize that winter 4s upon us... our thoughts turn to the approaching Holidays. 
We ane much Looking forward to receiving news from our many frtends far and wide 
and in tuin we are sending our GREETINGS AND BEST WISHES together with a brie re- 
sume’ of our activities during 1944. 

The year of 1994 did not start very auspictously for us, as just around 
Christmas Norman developed chest pains, which Lead to hospitalization and angto- 
plasty... akter that Norman made a successful recovery. During the stressful time 
we received wonderful support from David and Chris and from our Edmonton frtends. 
Now we have worked out a pkeasant, although somewhat slower routine. Norman 44 
keeping up his work at the University, and at home too. He has up-dated his home 
computer to be fully compatible with the set-up at John Bertie’s Labs. Iwo gAradu- 
ate students from the group have received their Ph.D. degrees and the other two 
ane getting close to that stage too. The definitive Report to IUPAC in infrared 
Antensity standards is being published by Blackwell Scientific of Oxford. 

As aways, we much enfoyed welcoming many visiting friends in Edmonton du- 
ning the year. Kem and Donna drove out with their motorhome(RV) in May and we had 
ten Lovely days with them. Later they explored the Canadian Rockies before driving 
back to Torxonto. May and-June brought many activities in connection with the high- 
Schook graduation of Samara(David-Chris’s older child), and we were happy to parti- 
cipate as proud grandparents. During the summer Samara was a neceptent of a Special 
Scholarship for a 6 weeks French immersion course which was hekd at a college Lo- 
cated in the foothills of the Rockies. She is following this up with a year of 
Study in Paris. We all miss her, but this is a valuable expertence for her. Enric 
(17) 48 continuing his highschook education with success. 

August was a specially busy and very enjoyable month, as both Suzanne(my si4s- 
ter) and Trudi(our great friend from Ottawa) came to Edmonton to participate with 
us 4n the fun during the famous Fringe Theatre Festival. 

October’ found Norman and I in Ottawa. We were attending the 5th Canadian 
Flow Cytometry Consenus Meeting, where, as Last year, Norman presented the "Creech, 
Jones & Coons | Awand" for the best scientific poster. The conference is held annually 
by Health and Welfare Canada to bring together people working on research relevant 
to the AIDS/HIV viws. It was a very stimulating and successful meeting. 



Whike in Ottawa we much enjoyed Trudi's waun hospitality and made the most 
of the opportunity to see as many of our frtends as possibke. By some fortunate 
timing we even overlapped with Camille Sandorsy, as he netumed to Montreak from 
Parts, where he usually spends halk of the year. A quick day-trip to Montreal 
6L0Mm Ottawa 4& becoming an annual affair. - On our way back we had a few very plea- 
Sant days with Kem and Donna in Toronto, then came a Loveky visit with Susi Lanyt 
4n Oberkin, Ohio before we finally reached Edmonton. AL in all, we had a wonder- 
fuk times. 6% 

We are happily settked in Edmonton, both Norman and I much enjoy the many 
stimulating and interesting activities that Life around the University of Alberta 
offers. During the spring teun we again audited a course at the East Astan Studies 
Department, this time broadening our knowkedge of the modern Japanese writers. We 
Antend to take a similar course next January. - Edmonton offers many good theatri- 
cak productions and a very good opera season too. During the spring and summer 
Some occasional week-ends in the Canadian Rockies ane aways a delight. 

We were very pleased to necetve vartous messages and greetings f20m you 420m 
the CIC Annuak Conference at Winnipeg.... Aso delighted to Learn, that you will 
be Lecturing at the University of Alberta April 10 and 11th, 1995... We are much 
Looking forward to WELCOME you here... 

WE ARE SENDING OUR VERY BEST WISHES FOR A HAPPY HOLIDAY SEASON 

AND A HAPPY, HEALTHY, FRUITFUL AND SATISFYING NEW YEAR...1 9 9 5. 
/} 

Love and greetings 
; ; 

/ AA ALL 
/ wis eae oy. 

aie 
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ZerOv 0s 1, 

Dean ALfned and Isabek, 

As I start the annual Christmas Epistle I neglect on the 
events of the year, which have brought us many changes! 

Shortly before Christmas 2000 our dear Norman succombed to 
an elusive bkood infection. He was hospitalized with in- 
tensive treatment with antibiotics. Fortunately he had no 
pain, but became extremely weak and his onky desine was to 
Sheep... He passed away in his sleep peacefully on Febsu- 
ary 17th, 2001... 

A difficult period of re-adjustment followed... After our 61% yeans of most happy 
and fulfilling Life together, I felt, I must not complain... The Loving attention and 
cane I neceived from our close family and 450 many friends from far and wide, has given 
me great support. 

Our sons; David and Ken avranged a most fitting "Cekebnation of Life” ceremony for 
Noaman §0r Maich 17th, just in time for Norman's 88th birthday. There were great many 
wonderful supporting Letters from friends and colleagues. ALL greatly. appreciated... 

Before Norman's iLlnes we have made plans to move into a senior establishment, 
were we set up a very nice 2 bedroom self-contained apartment, keeping our nearby condo 
at "Claridge House" for our Library, office, etc. - I am now comfortably settled at 

"Garneau United Place", where I have full independence, pleasant social environment and 
can call on hékp, if needed, - I spend considerable time at "CLaridge House" where with 
David's help we are working on sorting Norman's scientific and personal papers which with 
be sent for peunanent storage to the National Archives an Ottawa. 

Earky in June 2001 1 made a very pleasant trip visiting dear friends dn Winnipeg, 
Continuing on to Ottawa to see as many of our friends as it was PERE dna week. It 
had a rejuvenating effect and was much enjoyed!!! 

During the year I was happy to welcome a number of friends, starting with those 
who came to attend the "Celebration of Life” service for Norman. Soon after that came 
a visit from Christopher Haine(our nephew) from London, whom we have not seen for many 
years. -"Garneau United Place” has some guest suites, which come in very handy and I do 
hope that many of our friends will plan to make a stop-over dn Edmonton during the 
coming year. ALL most WELCOME !!! 



Drastic changes have occurred. folLowing the September'11th terrorist attacks 
on New York and Washington, causing uncertainties of travel and a general bewilder- 
ment... Unfortunately the general economic outlook ib not as brats as 4t was a year 
ago... 

Turning to happier topics: I am glad to report that the Jones Clan is doing well. 
Our most travelled member: Samara has completed her Master's degree at the University 
of Louvain, Belgium and now has started on a job in Brussels with an intemationalk agen- 
cy that co-ordinates welfare work in Europe. We expect Samara home for the Christmas 
hokidays. Eric has nrecetved his diploma in Mechanical Engineering and 45 job hunting 

-at present. - Katrina (from Toronto) has sianted her generak science course at the Uni- 
versity of Alberta and is doing very well. - Kem has made several visits to Edmonton 
during the year. Kem and his wife Donna are planning to spend some months camping with 
their motorhome in South Texas, escaping the Toronto winter. - David is much enjoying 
his AnvokLvement running the Map department at the Science Library, Univ.of Alberta. 
Chris 45 sLowkLy overcoming previous health problems. 

I do hope the year is passing pleasantky fon you, as you ane 
bokkowing your many Anternesting and stimulating activities and many | 
happy get-togethers with your game ky and 4nrtends. 

I WANT TO WISH YOU BOTH A MOST ENJOYABLE 

HOLIDAY SEASON 

AND 

A HAPPY, HEALTHY, STIMULATING AND SATISFYING 

NE W Sinctn DARIN Fah MOS (Oe AEA, 

with warm MO CHaEES A 

(age 

pre 
—_ 


